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The Definitive "Golden Girls" Cultural Reference Guide Matt Browning 2021-09-15
The Definitive Golden Girls Cultural Reference Guide is an in-depth look at the
hundreds of topical references to people, places, and events that make up many
of the funniest lines from the ever-popular television series, The Golden
Girls. Over the course of seven seasons and 180 episodes, The Golden Girls was
a consistent top 10 hit, yielding 58 Emmy nominations, multiple spin-off shows,
and millions of lifelong devoted fans with its biting observations and timeless
humor about such issues as dating, sex, marriage, divorce, race, gender
equality, gay rights, menopause, AIDS, and more. Reruns are run on multiple
cable networks daily and are streaming 24/7 on Hulu. This book brings 21st
Century viewers “in on the joke” while educating readers about pop culture and
world events from the past.
AQA GCSE Music Study Guide Andrew Coxon 2016-07-01 The AQA GCSE Music Study
Guide is a definitive study guide for the 'reformed' GCSE (9-1) specification.
Written by experts, this comprehensive guide covers all components of the GCSE;
'Performing', 'Composing' and 'Understanding Music'. This edition contains full
coverage of the study pieces for all four areas of study, gives background
information and advice on answering questions on ‘unfamiliar’ repertoire,
offers comprehensive support for 'Composing' tasks, gives advice on how to
tackle 'Performing', explains what to expect in the exam and introduces the
musical language, elements and contexts that AQA expects students to know.
Music in American Life: An Encyclopedia of the Songs, Styles, Stars, and
Stories that Shaped our Culture [4 volumes] Jacqueline Edmondson Ph.D.
2013-10-03 A fascinating exploration of the relationship between American
culture and music as defined by musicians, scholars, and critics from around
the world.
Historical Dictionary of Jazz John S. Davis 2020-11-15 Jazz is a music born in
the United States and formed by a combination of influences. In its infancy,
jazz was a melting pot of military brass bands, work songs and field hollers of
the United States slaves during the 19th century, European harmonies and forms,
and the rhythms of Africa and the Caribbean. Later, the blues and the influence
of Spanish and French Creoles with European classical training nudged jazz
further along in its development. As it moved through the swing era of the
1930s, bebop of the 1940s, and cool jazz of the 1950s, jazz continued to serve
as a reflection of societal changes. During the turbulent 1960s, freedom and
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unrest were expressed through Free Jazz and the Avant Garde. Popular and world
music have been incorporated and continue to expand the impact and reach of
jazz. Today, jazz is truly an international art form. This second edition of
Historical Dictionary of Jazz contains a chronology, an introduction, and an
extensive bibliography. The dictionary section has over 1,500 cross-referenced
entries on musicians, styles of jazz, instruments, recording labels, bands and
bandleaders, and more. This book is an excellent resource for students,
researchers, and anyone wanting to know more about Jazz.
Famous Coloradans Samuel Bankoff 2015-12-15 A number of fascinating men and
women have shaped the history, culture, and even geography of Colorado. From
Zebulon Pike to the “unsinkable” Molly Brown, this book biographies some of
Colorado’s history-making men and women. Engaging text and full color photos,
help students understand how the contributions of Colorado’s most famous
citizens have shaped it into the state it is today.
Historical Dictionary of Popular Music Norman Abjorensen 2017-05-25 The
Historical Dictionary of Popular Music contains a chronology, an introduction,
an appendix, and an extensive bibliography. The dictionary section has over
1000 cross-referenced entries on major figures across genres, definitions of
genres, technical innovations and surveys of countries and regions.
Focus On: 100 Most Popular Grammy Lifetime Achievement Award Winners Wikipedia
contributors
Tommy Steele Sebastian Lassandro 2021-07-11 • The first ever complete and
authorised biography of Britain's first rock 'n' roller and all-round
entertainment legend • Fully approved and endorsed by Sir Tommy Steele himself
(the first time he has given approval for such a work to be completed) • A
completely comprehensive and detailed study of Tommy's incomparable 65-year
career • Handsomely illustrated with rare and archival photographs from Tommy
Steele's archive • Foreword by Sir Tim Rice with direct contributions from Dame
Judi Dench, Petula Clark, Elaine Paige, Paul Nicholas, Lesley Ann Warren and
also from many of Tommy's theatrical co-stars In the summer of 1956, while on
shore leave from the Merchant Navy, Thomas Hicks was spotted playing a new type
of music in a coffee bar in London. Having never heard anything like this
'rock' performed in Britain, he became an overnight sensation―never returning
to his ship. He changed his name to Tommy Steele and for 65 years he has been
Britain's greatest showman. In a remarkable career spanning radio, records,
Broadway and Hollywood, Tommy Steele started the rock revolution in the UK
before moving to lighter, family entertainment and becoming a well-loved
household name. He received an OBE for Services to Entertainment in 1979 and a
knighthood for Services to Entertainment and Charity in 2020. He has conquered
the West End, Hollywood and Broadway; holds records for the longest-running
one-man-show in the London's West End and also the record for most appearances
at the hallowed London Palladium. However, his remarkable career has never been
detailed accurately and comprehensively―until now. Authorised by Sir Tommy
Steele himself, A Life in the Spotlight offers readers a detailed insight into
the career of an unrivalled entertainment legend, with countless facts,
stories, details and anecdotes never before committed to print.
Inspired by True Events: An Illustrated Guide to More Than 500 History-Based
Films, 2nd Edition Robert Niemi 2013-10-17 An up-to-date and indispensable
guide for film history buffs of all kind, this book surveys more than 500 major
films based on true stories and historical subject matter. When a film is
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described as "based on a true story" or "inspired by true events," exactly how
"true" is it? Which "factual" elements of the story were distorted for dramatic
purposes, and what was added or omitted? Inspired by True Events: An
Illustrated Guide to More Than 500 History-Based Films, Second Edition
concisely surveys a wide range of major films, docudramas, biopics, and
documentaries based on real events, addressing subject areas including military
history and war, political figures, sports, and art. This book provides an upto-date and indispensable guide for all film history buffs, students and
scholars of history, and fans of the cinema. Clearly organized to facilitate
quick location of specific films and topic areas Provides near-equal emphasis
on both the films themselves and the historical events or persons on which they
were based Presents carefully researched and highly informative coverage on a
wide range of films that address military history, politics, sports, art,
business and economics, and crime Offers pointed ideological assessments often
avoided by more conventional treatments
The A to Z of the Roosevelt-Truman Era Neil A. Wynn 2009-09-28 The 1930s were
dominated by economic collapse, stagnation, and mass unemployment. This crisis
enabled the Democrats to recapture the White House and embark upon a period of
reform unsurpassed until the 1960s. Roosevelt's New Deal laid the foundations
of a welfare system that was further consolidated during and after the Second
World War. American involvement in World War II helped to secure victory in
Europe and in Asia. American participation in the war led to economic recovery
but also brought with it enormous demographic and social changes. Some of these
changes continued after the war had ended, but further political reform was to
be limited due to the impact of the Cold War and the effects of America's new
role as the world's leading superpower in the atomic age. The A to Z of the
Roosevelt-Truman Era examines significant individuals, organizations, and
events in American political, economic, social, and cultural history between
1933 and 1953. This was a period of enormous significance in the United States
due to the impact of the Great Depression, World War II, and the onset of the
Cold War. The presidencies of Franklin D. Roosevelt and Harry S. Truman
witnessed the origins of the modern American welfare system and the rise of the
United States as a world power, as well as its involvement in the confrontation
with communism that dominated the latter half of the 20th century.
American Heirloom Baby Names Charlotte Danforth 2006-06-27 Names have power! A
child’s name—and the source of that name—can have a profound effect on their
character and future. Use this book to pick a name that expresses the lasting
qualities valued by your family—qualities like integrity, creativity, courage,
innovation, compassion and patriotism. Gathered from the pages of our history
books and rooted in the nation’s heartland, the names in this book are
appealing and timeless. They are the names of real-life American poets and
soldiers, artists and pioneers, entrepreneurs, teachers and athletes; people
whose professions ranged from venerable statesmen like William Jennings Bryan
to lighthouse keepers like Barbara Mabrity. Distinctive and prestigious, these
names can give your child an instant, natural role model—the heroes and
positive idols who have had that name before. The entries in this magnificent
baby name book include: • Wonderful classic names and moving descriptions of
the heroic Americans who bore them • References to writings by and about each
namesake that families can enjoy together • Historic sites related to each
heirloom name suitable for family field trips • Famous names in all ethnic
groups • The greatest names in medicine, law, statecraft, sports, business,
philanthropy, exploration, invention, and more!
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History in the Media Robert Niemi 2006-01-01 A resource on the depiction of
historical events in film, on television, and on the Internet combines the
latest scholarship with reviews of specific works.
Jazz For Dummies Dirk Sutro 2011-04-20 Includes a list of more than 100
recordings for your jazz collection The fun and easy way to explore the world
of jazz Jazz is America's greatest music, but with over a century's worth of
styles and artists, where do you begin? Relax! This hep cat's guide delivers
the scoop on the masters and their music -- from Duke Ellington to Charlie
Parker to Wynton Marsalis. It's just what you need to tune in to the history
and musical structure of jazz and become a more savvy listener. Discover how to
* Understand the traits and roots of jazz * Tune in to jazz styles, from big
band to bebop * Listen to great jazz artists * Catch a live jazz performance *
Succeed in a jazz ensemble Praise for Jazz For Dummies "Now you can finally
know about one of . . . America's greatest contributions to world culture." -Jon Faddis, jazz trumpeter "Fun to read. . . . An important stepping stone to
understanding this complex and profound music." --James Moody, jazz saxophonist
"Dirk Sutro is madly in love with jazz and . . . he knows what he's talking
about." --"Chubby" Jackson, jazz bassist
Blue Notes Robert P. Vande Kappelle 2011-04-07 Music, like romance, is the
language of the soul. Music allows us to express ourselves, and in so doing
makes us feel alive. Jazz music, the only art form created by Americans,
reminds us that the genius of America is improvisation; a good beat, a
contagious rhythm, an emotional ballad, creative improvisation, jazz has it
all. Jazz is the story of extraordinary human beings, black and white, male and
female, children of privilege and children of despair, who were able to do what
most of us only dream of doing: create art on the spot. Their stories are told
in Blue Notes. Blue Notes contains profiles of 365 jazz personalities, one for
each day of the year. Each vignette tells a story, some heartwarming, others
tragic, but all memorable. The daily entries also provide valuable information
on jazz styles, jazz history, instruments and instrumentalists, and such
related topics as jazz and religion, women in jazz, drug and alcohol abuse, and
racism. These topics can be referenced through an extensive set of indexes. The
book's appendix includes helpful background information, a concise overview of
jazz music, and even a quiz on jazz biography. While Blue Notes is written for
jazz fans in general, experts will value its comprehensive nature. So whether
you are curious about jazz or simply love and appreciate music, Blue Notes will
provide daily moments of discovery and help you recognize what the rest of the
world already has, a music so compelling that it can be said to define the
human being in the twentieth century.
Amazing Musicians Charles Margerison 2012-01-31 It is often said that music is
a universal language, and our greatest musicians have succeeded in reaching the
stars. Do you dream of following in their footsteps? Take a fascinating trip
through the lives of some of the world's most celebrated musicians, and find
out what it takes to touch the hearts of millions through music. In this unique
collection of inspirational stories from The Amazing People Club, discover the
sacrifices John Lennon had to make to realise his dream. Read the story of a
poor Jewish boy from the Russian Empire called Asa Yoelson defied prejudice to
become Al Jolson, 'The World's Greatest Entertainer'. Find out whether Edith
Piaf truly had "No Regrets"! Every successful musician has an incredible story
to tell. Join Callas, Piaf, Lennon, Jolson, Sinatra and a host of other
influential and talented musicians as they share with you their secrets and
invite you on an unforgettable journey through their fascinating musical lives.
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What is a BioView®? A BioView® is a short biographical story, similar to an
interview, about an amazing person. These stories offer an inspirational way of
learning about people who made major contributions to our world. The unique
format and flow enables each person's story to come alive, as if it is being
personally told to you, and reflects their interests, emotions and passions.
The Encyclopedia of Musicians and Bands on Film Melissa U. D. Goldsmith
2016-10-07 Musicians, both fictional and real, have long been subjects of
cinema. From biopics of composers Beethoven and Mozart to the rise (and often
fall) of imaginary bands in The Commitments and Almost Famous, music of all
types has inspired hundreds of films. The Encyclopedia of Musicians and Bands
on Film features the most significant productions from around the world,
including straightforward biographies, rockumentaries, and even the occasional
mockumentary. The wide-ranging scope of this volume allows for the inclusion of
films about fictional singers and bands, with emphasis on a variety of themes:
songwriter–band relationships, the rise and fall of a career, music saving the
day, the promoter’s point of view, band competitions, the traveling band, and
rock-based absurdity. Among the films discussed in this book are Amadeus, The
Blues Brothers, The Buddy Holly Story, The Commitments, Dreamgirls, The Glenn
Miller Story, A Hard Day’s Night, I’m Not There, Jailhouse Rock, A Mighty Wind,
Ray, ’Round Midnight, The Runaways, School of Rock, That Thing You Do!, and
Walk the Line. With entries that span the decades and highlight a variety of
music genres, The Encyclopedia of Musicians and Bands on Film is a valuable
resource for moviegoers and music lovers alike, as well as scholars of both
film and music.
World War II and the Postwar Years in America: A Historical and Cultural
Encyclopedia [2 volumes] William H. Young Jr. 2010-09-17 More than 150 articles
provide a revealing look at one of the most tempestuous decades in recent
American history, describing the everyday activities of Americans as they dealt
first with war, and then a difficult transition to peace and prosperity. •
Approximately 175 A–Z entries on everyday life and popular culture in the
United States, 1940–1950 • An extensive timeline of events during the covered
decade • Numerous photographs that highlight article content • Charts listing
pertinent statistics and/or related information • Selected readings
accompanying each article • An extensive bibliography of print, aural, and
electronic resources and a guide to related topics
The Intellectual Devotional: Modern Culture David S. Kidder 2008-10-14 In the
tradition of the instant bestsellers The Intellectual Devotional and The
Intellectual Devotional: American History comes the third installment in this
indispensable series. In The Intellectual Devotional: Modern Culture, authors
David S. Kidder and Noah D. Oppenheim explore the fascinating world of
contemporary culture to offer 365 daily readings that provide the essential
references needed to navigate the world today. Quench your intellectual thirst
with an overview of the literature, music, film, personalities, trends, sports,
and pop references that have defined the way we live. From the Slinky to Star
Wars; Beatlemania to Babe Ruth; flappers to fascism—refreshing your memory and
dazzling your friends has never been easier, or more fun. Whether you're a
trivia genius, pop-culture buff, or avid reader, you'll be riveted by this
comprehensive journey through contemporary culture.
Jazz Pedagogy J. Richard Dunscomb 2002 DVD provides over three hours of audio
and video demonstrations of rehearsal techniques and teaching methods for jazz
improvisation, improving the rhythm section, and Latin jazz styles.
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Discovering Musicals Marc Raymond Strauss 2019-06-20 One of the few studies
that cover both Broadway and Hollywood musicals, this book explores a majority
of the most famous musicals over the past two centuries plus a select number of
overlooked gems. Doubling as an introductory college and university text for
musical, dance and theater majors and a guide for both musical connoisseurs and
novices, the book includes YouTube references of nearly 1000 examples of dances
and songs from musicals.
The Popular Song Reader William E Studwell 2020-03-24 Who is the Bill Bailey
whose exploits were chronicled in song? How many popular songs have titles
containing the words “moon,” “heart,” or “baby”? Where is the road to Mandalay?
How many female names can you think of that have been mentioned in song titles?
Discover this fascinating information and more about some of America's most
known and loved popular songs in this delightful sampler. The Popular Song
Reader contains over 200 short essays on the backgrounds of a wide variety of
twentieth-century American popular songs. The witty and knowledgeable essays
touch upon several hundred traditional-style pop songs as well as early rock
compositions. The essays are filled with anecdotes, humor, irony, and even
poetry that reflect the author's offbeat and somewhat irreverent manner, while
also presenting a broad spectrum of American popular songs in their historical
and cultural contexts. In addition to information about each song and its
composer, the author also discusses how the song reflected society at the time
and also how the song itself has influenced popular culture. Pop music fans
will find this a highly entertaining and readable guide to the best American
popular music of the twentieth century. Divided into five sections, the book
covers popular songs from the Tin Pan Alley era (By the Light of the Silvery
Moon, California, Here I Come, Let Me Call You Sweetheart, She'll Be
Comin’Round the Mountain, and When Irish Eyes are Smiling), the swing/big band
era (Don't Get Around Much Anymore, Heart and Soul, In the Mood, Stardust, and
Stormy Weather), and the rock era (Chances Are, Good Vibrations, Love Me
Tender, Misty, Rock Around the Clock, Stop! In the Name of Love, and The
Twist). The Popular Song Reader provides new insights on all-time favorites
from Broadway musicals, movies, and television including Ain't Misbehavin',
Give My Regards to Broadway, My Funny Valentine, Aquarius, Cabaret, Luck Be a
Lady, Mack the Knife, Don't Fence Me In, Over the Rainbow, Singin’in the Rain,
and the theme songs from Star Wars , All in the Family, Cheers, and M*A*S*H.
Popular Music in America: The Beat Goes On Michael Campbell 2018-01-01 Michael
Campbell’s bestselling POPULAR MUSIC IN AMERICA remains the industry standard
in breadth of coverage, readability and musical focus. Students follow the
evolution of popular music from the mid-19th century to the present with
discussions of connections, contrasts and patterns of influence among artists,
styles and eras. The new fifth edition offers an in-depth section on 21st
century music, helping instructors to connect to their students through a
modern lens. Units are clearly defined by style and timeframe, and chapters
feature narrowly focused objectives. This edition features a vibrant, richly
illustrated, magazine-like design that appeals to visually oriented readers.
Important Notice: Media content referenced within the product description or
the product text may not be available in the ebook version.
Home Front Heroes [Three Volumes] Benjamin F. Shearer, ed. 2006-09
Jazz Musicians of the Early Years, to 1945 David Dicaire 2010-10-22 The story
of the first roughly half century of jazz is really the story of some of the
greatest musicians of all time. Scott Joplin, Glenn Miller, Louis Armstrong,
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Fats Waller, Duke Ellington, Count Basie, Benny Goodman, Billie Holiday, and
Ella Fitzgerald all made tremendous contributions, influencing countless jazz
musicians and singers. This work provides biographical sketches of the
aforementioned artists and many others who made jazz so popular in the first
half of the twentieth century. Biographies cover the pioneers of jazz in New
Orleans in the late 1890s and early 1900s; the soloists who fueled the Jazz Age
in the 1920s; the musicians and bandleaders of the big band and swing era of
the late 1920s and early 1930s; and icons from the height of jazz’s popularity
on through the end of the war. A discography is provided for each artist.
Home Front Heroes Benjamin F. Shearer 2007
Historical Dictionary of the Roosevelt-Truman Era Neil A. Wynn 2008-07-01 The
Historical Dictionary of the Roosevelt-Truman Era examines significant
individuals, organizations, and events in American political, economic, social,
and cultural history between 1933 and 1953. This was a period of enormous
significance in the United States due to the impact of the Great Depression,
World War II, and the onset of the Cold War. The presidencies of Franklin D.
Roosevelt and Harry S. Truman witnessed the origins of the modern American
welfare system and the rise of the United States as a world power, as well as
its involvement in the confrontation with communism that dominated the latter
half of the 20th century.
The Oxford Companion to the American Musical Thomas S. Hischak 2008-06-02 From
the silver screen to the Great White Way, small community theatres to
television sets, the musical has long held a special place in America's heart
and history. Now, in The Oxford Companion to the American Musical, readers who
flocked to the movies to see An American in Paris or Chicago, lined up for
tickets to West Side Story or Rent, or crowded around their TVs to watch
Cinderella or High School Musical can finally turn to a single book for details
about them all. For the first time, this popular subject has an engaging and
authoritative book as thrilling as the performances themselves. With more than
two thousand entries, this illustrated guide offers a wealth of information on
musicals, performers, composers, lyricists, producers, choreographers, and much
more. Biographical entries range from early stars Fred Astaire, Bing Crosby,
Mary Martin, and Mae West to contemporary show-stoppers Nathan Lane, Savion
Glover, and Kristin Chenoweth, while composers Irving Berlin, George Gershwin,
Richard Rodgers, and Andrew Lloyd Webber all have articles, and the
choreography of Bob Fosse, Tommy Tune, and Debbie Allen receives due
examination. The plays and films covered range from modern hits like Mamma Mia!
and Moulin Rouge! to timeless classics such as Yankee Doodle Dandy and Show
Boat. Also, numerous musicals written specifically for television appear
throughout, and many entries follow a work-Babes in Toyland for example-as it
moves across genres, from stage, to film, to television. The Companion also
includes cross references, a comprehensive listing of recommended recordings
and further reading, a useful chronology of all the musicals described in the
book, plus a complete index of Tony Award and Academy Award winners. Whether
you are curious about Singin' in the Rain or Spamalot, or simply adore The
Wizard of Oz or Grease, this well-researched and entertaining resource is the
first place to turn for reliable information on virtually every aspect of the
American musical.
Iowa Michael A. Martin 2002-07-02 Presents the history, geography, people,
politics and government, economy, social life and customs, state events and
attractions, and notable people of Iowa.
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Iowa Rita LaDoux 2002-01-01 An introduction to the land, history, people,
economy, and environment of Iowa.
Moments for Music Carlton Hughes
Top Popular Music of the Early 20th Century: 1900 - 1949 -- Rankings, Artists &
Links Wayne Cottrell 2019-04-13 This book features by-decade rankings of music
singles and albums, in six different genres, covering the first half of the
20th century. The decade of the 1890s is also included. The rankings pertain to
U.S. music charts, wherein a typical week's chart would be based on sales,
radio airplays, jukebox plays, and-or a combination of one or more of these.
The genres include children's, classical, country, instrumental, popular, and
rhythm & blues music. Short biographies on a selection of artists are located
throughout the book. The artists index includes some vital statistics.
The Home Front Encyclopedia James Ciment 2007 An encyclopedia of life on the
home front during the two world wars provides biographical profiles, articles
on all aspects of life during the era, chronologies of important events, and
primary source documents.
The National and Religious Song Reader William Emmett Studwell 1996 William
Studwell has done it again! In The National and Religious Song Reader, the
author presents more than 120 enjoyable and informative essays on national,
patriotic, and religious songs from around the world. Readers will learn the
answers to such questions as: Was “Dixie” actually first performed in New York
City? Which 16th-century English composition is referred to by Shakespeare in
The Merry Wives of Windsor? What well-known hymn was written by Martin Luther
in 1529? And what is a waltzing matilda anyway? (Hint: It's not a dancing young
lady.) Studwell's latest collection follows the form and style of his earlier
works, The Popular Song Reader and The Christmas Carol Reader, as he relays
interesting facts about each song through anecdotes, humor, poetry, and a
generally lighthearted yet scholarly approach. In addition to information about
each song and its composer, the author also discusses how the song reflected
society at the time and how the song itself has influenced popular culture. The
book is divided into four sections: American National Songs: armed forces
songs, war songs, national anthems, national marches National Songs From Other
Countries: songs from Canada, Mexico, England, Scotland, France, Italy,
Germany, Russia, Ireland, Israel, Australia General Hymns: religious songs from
the 17th century and earlier, and the 18th, 19th, and 20th centuries Songs
Associated With Religious Events: Easter, Thanksgiving, weddings, funerals The
book's readable style is its most important quality as it makes it more
approachable than a typical reference book. And vital to its usefulness as a
reference book are the indexes--one by song title and another by person or
group. Whether used primarily as an enjoyable reference or as an informative
reader, The National and Religious Song Reader is bound to provide new insights
into familiar songs for all music fans.
The Great Depression in America William H. Young 2007 Everything from Amos 'n'
Andy to zeppelins is included in this two-volume encyclopedia of popular
culture during the Great Depression era. Two hundred entries explore the
entertainments, amusements, and people of the United States during the
difficult years of the 1930s.
Glenn Miller 1904-1944 Glenn Miller 1997-09 The music of Glenn Miller is
probably the most famous from the swing era. He was one of the best-selling
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recording artists from 1939 to 1942, leading one of the best known Big Bands.
Miller's signature recordings include, In the Mood, Tuxedo Junction,
Chattanooga Choo Choo, Moonlight Serenade, Little Brown Jug, and Pennsylvania
6-5000. While travelling to entertain U.S. troops in France during World War
II, Miller's plane disappeared in bad weather. His body was never found.
Who's Bigger? Steven Skiena 2013-10-14 Is Hitler bigger than Napoleon?
Washington bigger than Lincoln? Picasso bigger than Einstein? Quantitative
analysts are rapidly finding homes in social and cultural domains, from finance
to politics. What about history? In this fascinating book, Steve Skiena and
Charles Ward bring quantitative analysis to bear on ranking and comparing
historical reputations. They evaluate each person by aggregating the traces of
millions of opinions, just as Google ranks webpages. The book includes a
technical discussion for readers interested in the details of the methods, but
no mathematical or computational background is necessary to understand the
rankings or conclusions. Along the way, the authors present the rankings of
more than one thousand of history's most significant people in science,
politics, entertainment, and all areas of human endeavor. Anyone interested in
history or biography can see where their favorite figures place in the grand
scheme of things.
Glenn Miller Declassified Dennis M. Spragg 2017-09-01 On December 15, 1944,
Maj. Alton Glenn Miller, commanding officer of the Army Air Force Band
(Special), boarded a plane in England bound for France with Lt. Col. Norman
Francis Baessell. Somewhere over the English Channel the plane vanished. No
trace of the aircraft or its occupants has ever been found. To this day Miller,
Baessell, and the pilot, John Robert Stuart Morgan, are classified as missing
in action. Weaving together cultural and military history, Glenn Miller
Declassified tells the story of the musical legend Miller and his military
career as commanding officer of the Army Air Force Band during World War II.
After a brief assignment to the Army Specialist Corps, Miller was assigned to
the Army Air Forces Training Command and soon thereafter to Supreme
Headquarters, Allied Expeditionary Force, in the UK. Later that year Miller and
his band were to be transferred to Paris to expand the Allied Expeditionary
Forces Programme, but Miller never made it. Miller’s disappearance resulted in
numerous conspiracy theories, especially since much of the information
surrounding his military service had been classified, restricted, or, in some
cases, lost. Dennis M. Spragg has gained unprecedented access to the Miller
family archives as well as military and government documents to lay such
theories to rest and to demonstrate the lasting legacy and importance of
Miller’s life, career, and service to his country.
45 Profiles in Modern Music Elmer Richard Churchill 1996
Colorado Eleanor H. Ayer 2005-09-30 This book provides comprehensive
information on the geography, history, governmental structure, economy,
cultural diversity, and landmarks of Colorado. The state's song is included.
Glenn Miller Declassified Dennis M. Spragg 2017 On December 15, 1944, Maj.
Alton Glenn Miller, commanding officer of the Army Air Force Band (Special),
boarded a plane in England bound for France with Lt. Col. Norman Francis
Baessell. Somewhere over the English Channel the plane vanished. No trace of
the aircraft or its occupants has ever been found. To this day Miller,
Baessell, and the pilot, John Robert Stuart Morgan, are classified as missing
in action. Weaving together cultural and military history, Glenn Miller
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Declassified tells the story of the musical legend Miller and his military
career as commanding officer of the Army Air Force Band during World War II.
After a brief assignment to the Army Specialist Corps, Miller was assigned to
the Army Air Forces Training Command and soon thereafter to Supreme
Headquarters, Allied Expeditionary Force, in the UK. Later that year Miller and
his band were to be transferred to Paris to expand the Allied Expeditionary
Forces Programme, but Miller never made it. Miller's disappearance resulted in
numerous conspiracy theories, especially since much of the information
surrounding his military service had been classified, restricted, or, in some
cases, lost. Dennis M. Spragg has gained unprecedented access to the Miller
family archives as well as military and government documents to lay such
theories to rest and to demonstrate the lasting legacy and importance of
Miller's life, career, and service to his country.
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